
Dates for your diary 

Last day of Spring One 
Half Term 

Friday 9th February 2024 

 

Crofty Inset day 

(School will not be open 
to pupils) 

Monday 19th February 
2024 

 

Start of Spring Two Half 
Term 

Tuesday 20th February 
2024 

 

Pennoweth News 
Friday 19th January 2024 

Good afternoon and welcome back to another edition of the Pennoweth News. 

 

This week announced the return of our much anticipated clubs for the Spring term. Both staff and children have 
enjoyed a plethora of clubs over the week, from Multi-skills for Early Years to Lego League for children in Upper 
Keystage Two. We hope that the children enjoyed their first sessions and are eagerly looking forwards to next 
weeks, as we have had some great feedback from the children already. 

 

Moving on to other events taking place this week. The children were treated to a musical exhibition today. The 
Swing Empire held two separate assemblies for our children over the course of the day. Not only did the children 
get to experience some authentic Jazz music, but the musicians kindly shared some information about the  

instruments, they played and also some amazing facts that the children may share with you over the dinner table 
this evening! 

Nevertheless, alongside the events of today, the children have once again been working hard within their lessons.  

Lets see what everyone has been up to. 

 

Reception: 

 This week in Reception the children have enjoyed learning about mass and capacity. We have explored how balanc-
ing scales work and explored the capacity of a variety of different containers.  

The children also enjoyed receiving their very own Reception Adventure book. They spent time drawing a picture 
of two of their previous experiences – Rolling down a hill and Flying a kite. 

 

Keystage One 

In Years One and Two, the children have been delving into their programming learning with the use of Beebots. 
They have also begun discussing some E-safety learning, specifically how to stay safe when surfing the internet.  

Building on last weeks learning, the children have also been completing more self-portrait pieces in Art using the 
medium of collage. It has been amazing to see the variety and styles that our children have produced. We look 
forward to adding these to the creative Lab this week. 

 

Keystage Two 

In Year Three and Four, the children have continued to develop their knowledge of the neolithic period and how 
food was gathered and prepared. They have also been observing the growth of daffodils this week and recording 
the changes that have taken place. 

Finally, in Year Five and Six, the children have learnt how to harness a Crumble controller to interact with a motor 
using simple circuits. The children have really enjoyed this programming learning so far but are keen to add new 
objects to their circuits and learning next week. 

 

Well done on another awesome week #TeamPennoweth! 

School Lunches 

Week beginning  22/01/24  

(Week 1 choices) 

Chartwells meal menu is on 
the school website 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

Or contact: help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk 

We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

@PennowethS 



Key messages from the Trust 



Key messages from the School 

Newlyn Parents 

Parents consultations will be taking place for Newlyn Class on Tuesday 6th February and Wednesday 7th  

February. 

 

You should have all received a Marvellous Me message earlier in the week. Please keep an eye on the newsletter 
and on Marvellous Me communications for updates on how to book an appointment with Mrs Kerry.  



Our DNA 
Everything we do in school is shaped by our Pennoweth DNA statements.  Each week each phase team identifies one child 
who has done a fantastic job of demonstrating each strand of the DNA.  Well done to all the children below. 

We are safe. 
We feel loved. 

We take responsibility. 
We are always learning. 

We are ready. 

Congratulations to our stars of the week from each class!  Well done everyone! 

 Quality Year R, y1 and Y2 Year 3&4 Year 5&6 
 Safe Eliza (Newlyn) Mia (Pendeen) Olivia (Levant) 

Loved Sofia (Tintagel) 

Theo (Restormel) 

Cassy (Gwithian) 

Maisie (Pendeen) Mia (Geevor) 

Responsible 

 

Raife (Tintagel) 

Ayla Rae (Restormel) 

Aiya (Porthcurno) 

Charlie (Godrevy) Olivia (Geevor) 

Learning 

  

Lewis (Mevagissey) Blake (Godrevy) James (Levant) 

 Ready 

  

Rosen (Mevagissey) Isaiah (Lizard) Ana (Poldark) 

 

Pendennis 

Daily Awards 

Tintagel 

Ben 

Restormel 

Finley 

Porthcurno  

Killian 

Gwithian 

Evelyn 

Newlyn 

Alec 

Mevagissey 

Michelle 

Pendeen 

Natalie 

Godrevy 

Ruby 

Lizard 

Gabriele 

Levant 

Jaxon 

Geevor 

Poppy 

Poldark 

Harley 

 



Reading Stars! 

Over the next few weeks, we will be adding names of the children who have reached their reading targets and 
celebrating these with all of our parents.  

 

In addition, we will also be adding a ‘Headteachers Phonics Star of the Week’ for those pupils who have been 
putting in the hard work over the course of the week and have dazzled not only our wonderful Phonics teach-
ers, but Mrs Andrews as well!  

 

Please find below our Reading Stars for this week! 

 

Lyra  (Pendeen) Eva  (Poldark) Jenson  (Poldark) 

Oliver (Poldark) Harley  (Poldark) Lily  (Poldark) 



Attendance 

 

 

 

 
 We aim for all our children to have 

at least 96% attendance throughout 
the year.   

Overall attendance for this week was  

94.3% 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Pendennis 90.7% 

Tintagel 94.1% 

Restormal 97.1% 

Porthcurno 89.2% 

Gwithian 90% 

Newlyn 95% 

Mevagissey 95.2% 

Pendeen 94.2% 

Lizard 97.5% 

Godrevy 94% 

Levant 96.3% 

Geevor 93% 

Poldark 97.7% 

Congratulations Poldark class!           



Online Safety Update 
 

 

 



Diary Entry from the Gardening Club 

After the Winter break it has been fantastic to welcome back our Gardening club to begin the spring planting 
and carry on the winter maintenance activities. 

 

We welcomed some familiar faces back to the club alongside a variety of new friends to gardening club this 
term. After changing into our work clothes , we headed outside to inspect the playground’s many pots and dive 
into our well loved Polytunnel. After an initial assessment we all noticed that lots of weeds had managed to 
grow over the winter break. Well we would have to deal with that sooner rather than later! 

 

Following this, we observed and discussed the compost bin and decided what would be best to empty in to it. 
Unfortunately, we found a great deal of plastic rubbish in it and so using the litter pickers, we carefully cleared 
the plastic out and put it in the rubbish bins. 

 

Our next job was to start on the ominous job of weeding. We worked really hard during our time and by the end 
we could already see the space was looking much better and ready for us to plant some new seeds and bulbs. 

 

Whilst some of us watered the plants inside the tunnel that were very dry and thirsty, the rest of us used the 
litter pickers to pick up rubbish that was making the playground look untidy. We then discussed how much wa-
ter  we thought the plants would need and further discussed how the plants outside get their water from the 
rain. 

 

As we were walking inside to wash our hands before home time, we were excited to notice the first signs of 
Spring- the daffodil bulbs pushing their heads out of the soil! 

 

A Quick Reminder: 

Don't forget your work clothes, wellies and a snack for next week Gardening Club. 



Further News and Announcements 
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